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Newsletter No 21. 
Friday, 01 March 2024  

 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
It has been a busy week 
in school with lots of 
creativity and learning.  

Please do ensure you 
read the newsletter each 
week and make a note of 
any important dates and 
events. 

 

School Uniform 
A reminder that all children should 
be in proper school uniform: grey 
or black skirts, pinafores, shorts or proper 
trousers (not leggings), white polo shirts and 
a blue school cardigan or sweatshirt. We are 
aware that the sweatshirts with the school 
logo on are not cheap, so a plain sweatshirt 
or cardigan in the Hawkhurst blue colour is 
fine (these can be purchased at a reasonable 
price from Tesco and Asda). If you are unable 
to provide uniform, please come and speak to 
us as we have a limited amount of second 
hand uniform for sale. Children should also 
be in proper shoes not trainers.  

Collective Worship 
Our theme for Collective Worship this term is 
FORGIVENESS. The children have come up 
with some really good ideas of what this 
means and how we can show this in school. 
Please find some resource sheets attached so 
that you can support this theme at home. 

 

 Nurture Week 4:  
All behaviour is communication 
 

 

 

 

 

 

This week we have been thinking about our behaviour and 
that the way we behave reflects how we are feeling. 
Sometimes lots of little things can build up and cause us to 
react in ways we wouldn't normally. Take time to notice how 
other people are behaving, how might they be feeling? Is 
there anything you can do to help them?  This is what Year 4 
came up with; (picture above) 

 

Rotary Winners 
Last November (that 
seems a long time ago 
now) we entered the 
Rotary Christmas Story 
competition, along with 
many other schools in 
Kent and East Sussex. I am 
delighted that we have 
two winners from 
Hawkhurst.  

Congratulations to Esme in 
Y2 and Isaac in Y4!  
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A reminder that our Easter Service will be held in 
St Laurence’s Church on Friday 22nd March. 
Children will need to be dropped at the Church by 
8:45am and all families are welcome to stay and 
join us for this. We would welcome offers of help 
to walk back to school with classes at the end. 

 

 

The new menu for the Spring / Summer Terms 5 
& 6  is now available to view on the school 
website :-
https://www.hawkhurst.kent.sch.uk/lunch-
menu/ 

 

 
A reminder that next Thursday (7th March) is 
World Book Day and children may come dressed 
as a character from a book, or dressed in cosy 
clothes ready for story time.  

PE Kits 
Please ensure your child has a full PE kit  
in school weekly. We have an increasing number 
of children not bringing one in and they are 
unable to fully participate in PE lessons. PE kits 
should include appropriate trainers or plimsolls 
for sports. Please check the lost property box in 
the Y3/4 cloakroom if your child is missing any 
components of their PE kit.  

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Well Done to the children who were awarded a 
Certificate of Excellence this week :- 

Rainbow –  Bonnie-Mai and Tomos 

Yr 1 –   Joshua S and Oscar 

Yr 2 –  Qailah and Elsie P-J 

Yr 3 –  Dennis and Freya 

Yr 4 –  Alice and Kennie 

Yr 5 –  Artur DS and Matthew 

Yr 6 –  Jacob and Riley 
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Attendance                                  

Attendance % 
School Year to Date 

% Change 
On Last Week 

Year R 92.8 -0.4  
Year 1 94.3 -0.2  
Year 2 91.9 -0.2  
Year 3 94.0 +0.1  
Year 4 95.4 +0.4  
Year 5 93.4 +0.7  
Year 6 95.3 +0.1  

 
The above table shows attendance for the year 
so far for each class together with a view on 
how this week has changed from last week. 
(Green is Good)  

This week’s winners were   Violet Class who 

will receive an extra playtime next week.  
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
Well-done to the children who have been recognised today 
for demonstrating our school values: Compassion, Hope, 
and Community.  
 

YrR -   Luna and Isaac 
Yr1 -   Niko and Chloe 

Yr2 -   Rosie and Daisy 
Yr3 -   Asnika and Summer 

Yr4 -   Benji and Millie 
Yr5 -   Nell and Michael 
Yr6 - Quinn and Alfie 
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A Prayer of Forgiveness to 
end the week 

Father God, I praise You for Your 
great and mighty name. I praise 
you for Your mercy toward us and 
the complete forgiveness You offer. 
You promise that when we confess 
and repent of our sins, You will 
remove them from us and will 
remember them no more. 

Father, forgiving others the way 
You do is hard for us humans, but I 
pray You would instil Your gracious 
ways within us and teach us how to 
forgive the way You do, wholly and 
completely. 

I pray You would increase love and 
gentleness in us all so that we may 
be able to forgive freely and 
repeatedly. Do not let bitterness, 
anger, or revenge take root in our 
hearts. 

Amen.  
 

 

 

 
 
7TH MARCH 

• World Book Day 

8TH MARCH 
• Science Workshop for whole School 

21ST MARCH 
• Year 5 - Rewind to Easter at Baptist Church 

27TH MARCH 
• Last Day of Term 4 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



    

  

 

Copies of all Newsletters can be found on our website: 
https://hawkhurst.kent.sch.uk                                

   
 C

o
m

p
as

si
o

n  
   

   
   

   
   

   
  H

o
p

e 
   

   
   

C
o

m
m

un
ity

 

Page | 5 of 6 

Newsletter No 21. 
Friday, 01 March 2024  

   

  



    

  

 

Copies of all Newsletters can be found on our website: 
https://hawkhurst.kent.sch.uk                                

   
 C

o
m

p
as

si
o

n  
   

   
   

   
   

   
  H

o
p

e 
   

   
   

C
o

m
m

un
ity

 

Page | 6 of 6 

Newsletter No 21. 
Friday, 01 March 2024  

  


